MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 7TH MARCH 2019 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE SMALL MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Fred Hartwell; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Jackie Kellett; Paul Austin, clerk; and 8 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Robert Earl, chairman; Mal Howlett; John Hodkinson, footpaths' officer.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by R Holmes and approved.

A letter was read out from Robert Earl in which he explained due to work commitments he sadly had to resign as a councillor having been one since 1982,  hopefully to make way for a younger person.

F Hartwell said given the long period of time Robert's contribution should be recognised in some way.

3. POLICE MATTERS

A temporary policeman was covering the Loddon area until the end of March when a new one would be appointed. The council would try and establish a rapport with him. A Frost reported a theft had taken place from a woodyard in Yarmouth Road.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 3 JANUARY 2019
a. Broome Heath & Village Hall. Again nothing to report.


        





           
b. Adventure Playground. 
Resolving the bank account issue would be delayed now as a new signatory would also be required to replace Robert Earl. The new swing seats had arrived and would be installed by Reg Holmes in the next week. A Frost said matting was needed for the bare damp ground in the ship and fire engine.



c. Traffic Problems. 
      The cleaning of the gulleys on Yarmouth Road and the by-pass had been discussed with the

      organiser of the Highway Rangers who said he would visit the sites to determine the work

      required.

      Asda had been written to about the parking outside Bungay House but hadn't replied and

      builders there were also refusing requests to park safely.

      A member of the public at the meeting complained about speeding along Sun Road. The 

      council knew it was always a problem in persuading the police to monitor speed in villages like

      Broome. It was agreed the county council would be asked to provide a pavement as a way of

      solving the safety problem.

d. Bungay Marathon. C Kramer and the clerk had held a meeting with members of the Black Dog Running Club prior to the council meeting. At this plans for placing the cones on the Bungay House bend were agreed and the club would also publicise safe parking for the race on the event's web page. A follow up meeting afterwards would be arranged
to see if things had gone as well as hoped.

 

 



 
e. Other. 
Effigy of Christ. The insurer had asked for a second quote for repairs that the clerk was trying to organise, however it was felt that as some detailed knowledge of the effigy was required it would be better if the church handled this.
      Bus Cutbacks. Further slashing meant Broome was now only linked to Norwich on Sundays.

     The bus organiser at the county council had been spoken to and he made it clear it was the low

      use of buses by Broome passengers that meant the buses were stopped. F Hartwell's suggestion

      was agreed whereby First – now the only weekday operator on the route – would be asked to

      attend a meeting with Broome & Ditchingham Parish Councils to agree a limited service of

      perhaps 3 buses a day. It shouldn't be a major issue for First to divert 3 buses.  
5. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   District Councillor Report. B Bernard said the main news was that council rates were going up

        and that the elections were being held in May. Instead of being in a ward with one councillor

        Broome would now be in the Ditchingham and Earsham ward with two, but it would cover

        about three times the area.
  b.   Mens Shed – Lease, Recycling Bank, Parking at Rear. F Hartwell said that although the Mens

        Shed were operating from a site in Earsham they still hoped to develop the scheme at Broome.

        They had written stating that before they could spend money on the extension they needed a

        secure lease and asked if the provisional lease was satisfactory. Councillors decided this was a

        matter where great care would be required. A meeting would be required before anything was

        decided; and it might need a solicitor involved while recognising that could be expensive.

        F Hartwell said gravel may be placed at the rear of the hall to cope with the extra parking there.

  c.   Library Phone Kiosk. C Kramer said this was working well and a note that had been left asking

        people not to leave boxes of books had proved effective.
  d.   Church Dog Waste Bin. The church had asked if a dog waste bin could be placed at the start of

        their driveway as dog waste was being left along the drive, and it was being left in the bag for

        dead flowers from the grave stones which had had to be removed. However councillors felt this

        couldn't be afforded.
  e.   Other. 

        Community Litter Pick. This was set for Saturday 4th May. As the last one had been poorly

        attended there would be no cooked breakfast afterwards, but light refreshments instead, which

        would probably still be appreciated.

        Carers Matter Norfolk. This organisation asked for publicity to support it's work in backing

        unpaid carers, many who were young; with training, an advice line, and face to face support.        

6. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING & NEWSLETTER
An officer from the district council had been invited to speak on recycling. All other arrangements would be as before.      

7. PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS

These would be held on the 2nd May. With R Earl resigning there would be one vacancy. It was thought there were several people who might consider filling the vacancy.

8. PLANNING

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. The lawyers handling the issue had no further news.
b. Land West of Yarmouth Road – (Amendment) Construction of 9 dwellings (including 2 affordable units) with vehicular access and service drive. Formal approval, dependent on agreement on the affordable housing, had still not been given. 




c. Marsh Land Rear of 184 Yarmouth Road – Change of use of land from agricultural grazing marsh to the development of 32 mobile homes, one caravan for manager's accommodation, acoustic bund and fence between the A143 and site for sound reduction. Childrens play area, widening for dykes to create wildlife environment. Creation of pedestrian access with locking gate to rear garden of The Artichoke P.H. Retention of lagoon. There was a discussion about who owned the lane along the side of the site. No one was sure, but it was viewed that if the lane pre dated the Essex & Suffolk Water Company site then it could be the Parochial Trust, as it would have provided the only access to their land on Broome Common.

d. 165 Yarmouth Road – Variation from 2006 planning consent - To allow annexe to be occupied as an unrestricted residential unit and to include new access and dropped kerb from the highway. This had been amended to any use rather than short term tenancy or holiday let, which the parish council supported subject to safe parking, and approval had been given.

e. 149 Yarmouth Road  - Conversion of Loft. As recommended, approval was given.

f. 186 Yarmouth Road – Variations of 2011 planning permission conditions - to allow parking and turning areas to be laid out and installation of surface water soakaway (Erection of two bedroom bungalow). The parish council supported this but a decision still hadn't been made.

g. Other. None to consider.
9. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £4940.29
         Savings Account





  £1170.37







              
  £6110.66

  b.   Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Barclays Bank £0.58 – interest     

         Payments authorised      Chq 100897 Paul Austin £415.35 – salary for the period Jan - Mar 




2018





Chq 100898 Wicksteed Leisure Ltd £223.94 – swing seats and 




chains





Chq 100899 East Anglian Air Ambulance £50 – donation





Chq 100900 Paul Austin £253.45 – expenses for the period Apr 2018 -



Mar 2019





Chq 100901 Magpas £50 – donation  
  



Preceding proposed by F Hartwell and approved.
d.    Independent Audit.
       It was agreed John Hodkinson would again be asked to do this.
10. OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.55 P.M.

11. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 4 April (Annual Parish Meeting), 9 May (including a.g.m.), 4 July, 5 September, and 7 November (small meeting room) 2019.



